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July sure got away from here fast!  Kim reminded me today it was time for my 
letter for the Shag Rag – wow, didn't I just do one for June a few days ago?  No 
matter, it is what it is and I hope my letter finds all our members happy and 
healthy. 
CB and I attended the ACSC workshop in Augusta, Georgia on July 11, 12, and 
13th.  We were very proud to represent our club and its members.  It was a great 

workshop and as always there was many things being shared in the meeting that I found very 
interesting.  We are  
learning a lot of facts that gives the history of SOS and the ACSC.  Other topic discussed at the 
workshop was of course Fall SOS that is actually only about 40 days away.  Please don't forget 
the Fun Sunday Event held beside the Arcade and the Fun Monday event on Main Street.  We 
were encouraged to remind our members how important it is to sell those Fun Monday 
tickets.  Don David mentioned Spring SOS 2015 and encouraged all clubs to go ahead 
and begin thinking of float ideas.  There was mention of the SOS at Sea Cruise that is 
scheduled for October 2015.  Another event mentioned was the Carolina Beach Music of 
these events. 
On the subject of Fall SOS, let me invite each of our club members to attend a script party at 
the Arcade on the first Saturday of SOS, September 13 from 6-8 pm.  This is a members-only 
party and I hope many of you who are at the beach will attend.  More details will be sent as 
the time is closer at hand.  I would like to ask our members to please consider buying a Fun 
Monday ticket.  Edith will have these for a few more days and it is a $10 donation that helps 
pay the entertainers on Sunday and Monday and gives you a chance to possibly win some 
money.   It has been decided not to have a DJ at Showtime the 2 Friday nights of SOS.  This 
decision was made after we did have DJ's at club during Spring SOS and had DJ's last year for 
Fall SOS.  Attendance at club did not warrant asking a DJ to come and play for such a small 
group of people (and I do mean small). 
Please make plans to attend the Special Olympics Golf tournament at Indian Valley Golf 
Course on August 9.  This is a benefit our club sponsors to raise money for the special needs 
athletes.  If you are not interested in playing golf, please consider making a donation to these 
athletes.  Checks should be made payable to Special Olympics and can be mailed to our PO 
Box 1174 or given to any officer at the club. 
Please remember to go ahead and clean out your closets, garage, or storage buildings and 
donate items you no longer need to our yard sale on October 4 at Stearns Ford.  There will be 
a trailer located in the parking lot of Stearns for your donated items.  This yard sale is being 
held to raise money for Christmas Cheer families that our club sponsors each year. 
Plans are being made for your officers and board members to host a membership 
appreciation party on October 25 at Mike and Debbie Wilson's home off Huffman Mill 
Road.  More details on this event will also be forthcoming. 
Finally, I need to remind you it is time to consider who you would like to nominate for your 
2015 club officers.  Nominations will be taken in our September business meeting.  You also 
need to be thinking of who you would like to nominate for 2014 Hall of Fame. 
I know I surely have forgotten something as we are truly a busy club, so please read each page 
of this newsletter that will give you all the details and will remind you of anything I have 
forgotten. 
At this time, please allow me a minute to thank each member who has given of their time and 
talents this year to make everything we have taken on come together.  I am so proud of our 
club and what we have accomplished together – be proud with me. 
Continue to enjoy what is left of summer.  Take time to do fun things, spend time with friends, 
come to Showtime every Friday night, and lastly, continue to remember our members in need 
of our prayers.  NOW GO AND DO WELL. 
Joan Kimbro 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Sunshine News 
• Lorna Shively’s brother had back surgery on June 26. 

• Gloria Thompson’s mother survived open heart surgery, but passed on 
July 21st following multiple health issues. 

• Carol Pettigrew had hip surgery on June 19 to repair a tendon that was 
torn loose from her hip and remove the bursa sack.  Following 16 
weeks of physical therapy, she will have the same surgery on the other 
hip. 

• David Sims had a bladder infection and pneumonia and was in critical 
condition.  He is now home and doing better. 

• Mary Ann Lynch had tests and a biopsy with a report of good results. 

• Brenda Smith had an MRI which revealed a bulging disc; however, the 
doctor does not think that is the source of her severe pain.  She will 
have another MRI later to classify small lesions in the pancreas and 
liver. 

• Michelle Thomas’s dad is suffering from dementia. 

• Lorna Shively’s mother had a heart cath which revealed a healthy 
heart.  She was given meds for shortness of breath. 

• Lucy Duvall has finished her radiation treatments. 

Please keep these members in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

Bobbie Scott 8/1 

Joe Davis 8/2 

Roy Glasgow 8/2 

Debra Burnham 8/3 

Kathy Shotwell 8/3 

Michelle Conner 8/5 

Martha Hopper 8/7 

Clyde O'Ferrell 8/7 

Edith Loy 8/9 

Steve Robinson 8/9 

Bill Lashley 8/10 

Michael Hunter 8/13 

Cynthia Swiggett 8/13 

Ed (CB) Weiss 8/13 

Ed Willis 8/14 

Lynda Justice 8/15 

Marsha Mathews 8/16 

Stephen Stearns 8/16 

Richard Winningham 8/16 

Charles Berry 8/17 

Joyce Thompson 8/17 

Chuck Stephenson 8/18 

Gail Jordan 8/19 

Jesse Justice 8/19 

Betty Burgess 8/20 

Buddy Whaley 8/21 

Ellen Dodson 8/22 

Caroline Davis 8/23 

Eddy Finch 8/23 

George McSherry 8/23 

Polly Fox 8/24 

Billie McFayden 8/24 

Neil Chaney 8/25 

Bernard Simber 8/26 

Donna Berry 8/27 

Jimmy Bare 8/28 

John Harris 8/28 

Brent Wilder 8/28 

Lynda Allred 8/29 

Becky McKee 8/29 

Bonnie Parker 8/31 

Birthdays 

Edith Loy 

336-584-1975 
edithloy@triad.rr.com 

Dianne Neese 

336-228-7203 
Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 

336-228-6126 
bsell3631@aol.com 

Mike Wilson 

336-260-3796 
wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

BOD Minutes 

The Board of Directors met 

immediately after the July 18th 

business meeting. The 

following topics were 

discussed: 

• Having a fun bowling 

tournament in November 

• Having a fun golf 

tournament at Indian Valley 

in April 2015. 

-- Edith Loy 

Hall of  Fame Nominations 
If  you would like to nominate a fellow member for the BSC 

Hall of  Fame, you will find the club’s official nomination 

form in this newsletter or on our website, 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com.  This form must be properly 

filled out and endorsed as noted and given to Edith Loy, 

2014 Hall of  Fame Chairman by October 1st.     

mailto:edithloy@triad.rr.com
mailto:Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com
mailto:Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com
mailto:Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com
mailto:bsell3631@aol.com
mailto:wilsonco@bellsouth.net
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/


BSC Business Meeting 6/20/14 
Lee called meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Joan welcomed members who 
were in attendance.  

• Joan corrected a note she put into the last newsletter in that she listed 
Chuck Upchurch as Co-Chairman of the Special Olympics Golf 
Tournament Benefit.  Jesse Justice is actually the Co-Chairman and 
Joan wanted to be sure that was corrected. 

• The Secretary notes were addressed by Evelyn Turner with currently 
318 members.  Doug Foley made a motion to accept the minutes in 
the newsletter and Penny Rice seconded that motion.  A vote carried 
to approve the minutes. 

• Evelyn also read the birthday list for July.  

• The Treasury report was noted by Amy Crawford.  A motion to accept 
the report was made by Doug and seconded by Edith Loy – vote to 
approve the report carried.  

• BSC logo T-shirts – A quantity of t-shirts were donated to the club 
with sale of the shirts to be used for Christmas Cheer.  The colors are 
blue, lime, and pink, and the cost is $15.  Please see Kim Sellars to 
purchase a shirt.  

• The Sunshine report was read by Penny.  Joan asked for special 
thoughts and prayers to support our members going through hard 
times.  

• Edith noted that she had 3 SOS cards left to be sold.  Also, she has 
Fun Monday raffle tickets to sell.  These tickets need to be turned in 
by August 30th, so please see her soon to purchase your ticket.   

• Joan advised there would be great bands on Main Street for Fun 
Sunday and Fun Monday.  She noted that the sale of Fun Monday 
raffle tickets helps to pay for the bands.   

• Fun Monday Booth – Mike Wilson advised that the Board of Directors 
has discussed whether or not to have a BSC booth at Fun Monday.  
Could not find anyone who wanted to chair it.  The B/D recommended 
that we not have a booth this year.  Evelyn made a motion not to have 
one and Doug seconded it.  A vote carried not to have a Fun Monday 
booth this year.   

• The June Board of Directors meeting was held immediately after the 
June business meeting.  Edith advised the subjects discussed were:  
1) Fun Monday; 2) Cube; 3) SOS script party; 4) member appreciation 
party; and 5) the yard sale.   

• ACSC meeting held at Summer Workshop – Joan advised the current 
ACSC officers were re-elected.  The Cammy Awards will be held 
November 9th.  You can vote by being a member.  Go online to get 
information.   

• Junior SOS being held this weekend.  Joan advised the Ellen Taylor 
Foundation helps fund some of the juniors and also donates shag 
shoes for them.  Members can donate gently used shoes for these 
juniors.   

• Don David, SOS Parade Chairman advised the 2015 parade will be 
“The Third Beginning of the First Parade”.  Joan received a copy of 
the 2014 parade at the ACSC meeting.   

• Special Olympics Golf Tournament is being held August 9th.  Jesse 
advised everything is coming along real well.  We have $2,500 in 
sponsors already.  Teams need to pre-register with Jesse or Stephen 
Stearns.  Members are asked to bring desserts, and come and help.  

• Joan advised that on August 22nd, Betty Brown will be the DJ at 
Showtime for the first time.  

• Fall SOS, September 12-21.  The OD Arcade has been reserved for a 
BSC Script Party on the first Saturday.  This was discussed by the 
B/D and was recommended that members only will be given script, 
which can be used only during a designated time during the Arcade 
that night.  Because there was $1500 allocated in the Spring for the 
float and that money was not needed, the Board recommended that 
$750 of that be allocated for the script party.  Motion was made by 
Baxter Sellars and seconded by Mike Wilson.  Vote carried.  

(cont’d.) 

• Winston Salem Shag Club will have their area party on August 23rd.  
You can get information on this from their website.  

• The next ACSC meeting will be held during Fall SOS on the last 
Saturday.  Club members can attend this meeting to learn more of 
the workings of the ACSC and the history of SOS.  

• The September business meeting will be moved to Sept 26th 
because of SOS.  At this meeting, nominations for 2015 Officers 
and applicable Board Members will be taken by Lee and Dianne 
Neese.  Also, the Hall of Fame committee names will be 
determined.  Edith Loy will chair the Hall of Fame voting this year.   

• Lee Neese announced the proposal of a club cornhole tournament 
in the back parking lot of Showtime Lounge.  Will need at least 10 
teams (20 players) and will be a double elimination event.  Cost is 
$15 per person and there will be a cash prize to the winning team.  
Teams will be drawn.  Play will start at 4:00 p.m.  Legality of all play 
will be governed by “Lee’s Rules”.  A party will be held in the lounge 
afterwards.  A motion was made by Evelyn to hold the tournament 
and seconded by Lee.  Vote carried.   

• Yard Sale is scheduled for Saturday, October 4th.  Mike advised 
that the B/D (in their regular meeting) recommended not to have a 
yard sale this year, but after discussion with Stephen Stearns, 
learned that Stephen has already made arrangements for a trailer, 
had flyers printed up, and done some other promotion for it also.  
That being considered, the B/D now recommends that plans be 
continued for the yard sale.  Proceeds from this will go to our 
Christmas Cheer fund and any leftover items will be donated to 
Hospice.  Edith made motion to proceed with yard sale and Mike 
seconded – vote carried.  Joan will advise when trailer is on the lot 
at Stearns Ford.   

• With reference to nomination of officers and board members, 
Dianne advised that according to our revised by-laws, if a nominee 
cannot be at the October business meeting, with a valid reason, to 
accept the position, the chairman of the committee can accept for 
them.  Nominee should advise chairman in advance of the meeting.  
Dianne also asked that if you nominate someone for office, please 
be serious about it because these are very responsible positions.  
She also reminded everyone that officers and members of the board 
must attend all business meetings and this should be kept in mind 
when making nominations. 

• Membership Appreciation Party – Mike advised that the Board 
members want to have a membership appreciation party on 
Saturday, October 25th.  This will be held at Amanda Point, located 
on Mike’s property south of Burlington.  This will be combined with 
Mike’s annual chili party.  This will be free to all club members – the 
only things you need to bring are your own beverages and chairs.  
The club had already budgeted $500 for this event.  The Board 
advised guests can  attend for a small charge.  More details and 
directions will be advised. 

• Bowling Tournament – Evelyn asked the Board to consider a Fall 
Bowling Tournament, perhaps the first or second Saturday in 
November.   

• Fun Golf Tournament 2015 – Jesse said we need to book early.  
May and June 2015 are already booked at Indian Valley Golf 
Course.  The date of April 4th is available, so Jesse asked the Board 
to consider approval of this tournament. 

• Amy noted a few changes in the expenditures.  

• ACSC Summer Workshop 2016 – the shag club from Columbia, SC 
placed a bid for this and won it.  

The 50/50 amount was $39 and was won by Baxter.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:18.   

Respectfully submitted by: Evelyn Turner  





Edith Loy is in charge of distributing packs of 
Fun Monday tickets and selling SOS cards 

through the club.  Please contact her and get 
Fun Monday tickets to sell. Here are the cash 
prizes that will be given away this year – the 

winners will be drawn from the tickets sold to 
individuals. You buy lottery tickets with a 

slight chance to win – trust me – you have a 
better chance of winning here, plus you do 

get something in return if you attend. 
1st ticket $7,500.00 
2nd ticket $2,000.00 
3rd ticket $1,000.00 
4th ticket $ 500.00 
5th ticket $ 250.00 

Also, a cash prize will be given to the club 
who sells the most tickets. We are a large club 
with many members – we should do well!  Try 

to sell at least five tickets and please make 
sure one of those tickets is purchased for 

yourself! 



August 2014 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          1 
Showtime 
DJ Hugh Walker 

 

2 
West End  

Terrace, Elon –  

DJ Rick 

Burnham 

3 4 
  
  

5 6 7 8 
Showtime 
DJ Brent Lloyd 

  

9  Special 

Olympics Golf 
Tournament 
West End  

Terrace, Elon –  

DJ Ron Russ 

10 11 12 13 14 15 
Business 
Meeting  

DJ Rick Turner 

  

 16 

17 
  
  

18 
  
  

19 20 21 22 
Showtime 
DJ Betty Brown 

  

23 

24 25 26 27 28 
  
  

29 
Showtime 
DJ Ron Russ 

30 

31             

Cornhole Tournament in September!!  
We need at least 20 people to 
participate @ $15 per person.   
Team members will drawn from  
a hat, participation is limited to 
Burlington Shag Club members only.  
Double elimination – every team is 
guaranteed to play 2 games.  
Tournament will be held in the parking 
lot behind Showtime Lounge.  Prize is 
$50 to the winning team ($25 each).  If  
you can play, please call Lee Neese 
228-7203 (home), 516-6945 (cell) to 
sign up.  Please let Lee know asap if  
you plan to play so that we can make 
final arrangements.  If  there is not 
enough participation in this FUN 
activity, it will be postponed to next 
year!  (See flyer in THIS Newsletter.) 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=oZx4FSf-epWF4M&tbnid=f-mo5lkevpcxhM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.gograph.com/stock-illustration/exhaust.html&ei=y20yUbisGYrgyQGRuoCIAg&psig=AFQjCNEl42-NDtIP3SesOfRqmQmFewIWsA&ust=1362345630119824


Later in this month’s 

newsletter, I have included a 

flyer for the August “Thrill 

on the Hill” event at Time 

Out Sports Grill, University 

Inn, 1301 N. Fordham Blvd., Chapel, NC.  

Well, Betty Brown is playing on Saturday 

night, August 23rd at the “Thrill on the Hill”, 

but she will be coming to DJ for us on Friday 

night, August 22nd.  Please come out for this 

special night, and also try to make it out to 

Time Out Sports Grill the following night – 

it would be great to see as many BSC 

members as possible supporting our  

sister club, Eno Beach! 

 
 
 
 
 
Kristi Carden 9/4 
Mary Shelton 9/5 
Rick Burnham 9/6 
Lynn Pike  9/6 
Mike Watson 9/6 
Mike Wilson 9/6 
Allen Williamson 9/7 
Jane Williamson 9/13 
Ronnie Gregory 9/15 
Kay Jones 9/15 
Ronnie Fogleman 9/18 
David Pendergraft 9/19 
Candy Brooks 9/21 
Anita Isley 9/21 
Betty Worley 9/22 
Cindy Norton 9/24 
Shine Oliver 9/24 
Cindy Sharpe 9/24 
Teresa Upchurch 9/25 
Dianne Fogleman 9/26 
Donna Cox 9/27 
Amber Allen 9/30 
Janet Queen  9/30 

 Birthdays 

August’s business 
meeting will be held 

at Country Club 
Lanes on August 15th 

at 7pm. PLEASE 
PLAN TO ATTEND!   







BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM 
 
 
Date: ________________________________________________________ 
 
Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________ 
 
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION: (Refer to Article VIII-J of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: _______________________________________________________________________________ 
BSC Member making nomination  Date 
 
1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Must be BSC Current or Past President  Date 
 
2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer  Date 
 
3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Any BSC Current Member  Date 
 
NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson. 
 
Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary. Mail to: 
 
Burlington Shag Club 
Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
PO Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216 
 
Revised 06/15/2007 
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August 1 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 

August 8 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

August 15 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 

 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

August 22 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Betty Brown 

August 29 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

September 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

September 12 – No Shag Night due to SOS Fall Migration  

September 12-21 – SOS Fall Migration, N. Myrtle Beach, SC  

September 19 – No Shag Night due to SOS Fall Migration  

September 26 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 

 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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